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  Director of Planning and Urban Development



 





                                Penny St. Louis Littell

                                                        Inspection Services, Director 
                                                                                                                                                                           Tammy M. Munson

August 17, 2009
CONNOLLY CAROL A 


42 MELBOURNE ST  


PORTLAND , ME  04101


CBL: 014  L007001





Certified Mail 70080500000145878447


Located at 42 MELBOURNE ST

NOTICE OF VIOLATION

Dear Carol A. Connolly:

An evaluation of the above stated property on 05/04/09 revealed that this office has no record of an HVAC permit being issued to this location. Furthermore, the location of the newly installed mechanical direct-vent does not comply with the City Code. 
The property is in violation of the International Mechanical Code, 2003 as stated below: 

Section 804.3.4 (3). Horizontal terminations. 

1. Where located adjacent to walkways, the termination of mechanical draft systems shall be not less than seven (7) feet from above the level of the walkway. 

2. The vent system shall terminate at least four (4) feet below, four (4) feet horizontally from or one (1) foot above any door, window or gravity air inlet into the building. 

An HVAC permit application must be submitted to this office within five (5) days of the date of this notice. Failure to comply will result in this office referring the matter to the City of Portland Corporation Counsel for legal action and possible civil penalties, as provided for in § 1-15 of the Code. 

This constitutes an appealable decision pursuant to § 6-127 of the Code. 

If you have any questions or concerns please feel free to contact me at 207.874.8702. 
   Sincerely,

Jon Rioux,

 Code Enforcement Officer
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